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Portland South Primary School 
òReaching for the Stars to Achieve SUCCESSó 

Important Dates
Thursday 4th May  PSPS Cross Country 

Friday 5th May  Division Athletics  

Wednesday 10th May  Mothers Day Stall  

Thursday 11th May  District Cross Country  

Friday 12th May  Hot Chocolate Friday  

Monday 15th May  School Council Meeting  

Friday 19th May  Division Cross Country  

Tuesday 23rd May  Senior Winter Series Day  

Friday 26th May  AFL Clinic & Hot Chocolate Friday  

Tuesday 30th May  -  7th June  Somers Camp  

Wednesday 31st May  District Winter Series  

Thursday 8th June  Portland Arts Centre Visit  -  Junklandia  

Friday 9th June  Report Writing Day  -  No students required at school  

Monday 12th June  Kingõs Birthday Public Holiday  

Tuesday 13th June  School Nurse Visit for Foundation students  

Friday 23rd June  Hot Chocolate Friday  -  Last day of Term 2  -  finish at 2.30pm  

 

Taylah Hollis  
Taylah we have noticed your 

consistent, outstanding effort in 

class. You are devoted to learning 

and doing your best. We have been 

most impressed with your 

determination to improve your hand 

writing. Keep reaching for the Stars 

Taylah, you are a star!  

 

Maggie Johnston  
For your tremendous start to Term 2. 

You are showing excellent leadership, 

not only with your own learning, but 

also leading by example for others to 

follow. It is always great to see your 

smiling face each day. Keep up the 

good work, Maggie!  



We Respect, We Challenge, We Believe, We Achieve 
                                             

Principalôs Message 

 

 

We Respect, We Challenge, We Believe, We Achieve  

 
Welcome back. Term Two is well and truly underway - students have settled back in and so have staff! 

We have a shorter term ahead, but none -the -less there will be lots of learning and lots of exciting things 

happening at Portland Southé 

 

ANZAC DAY MARCH 

Thanks to all students, parents and staff who marched with us on ANZAC Day, especially our school 

captains, Jas and Ryder, who laid a wreath on behalf of Portland South Primary School. The sun was 

out and so were many Portlanders to attend the commemorative service and reflect on the many          

different meanings of war.  

 

PORTLAND SOUTH CROSS COUNTRY ð Thursday 4th May starting at 1.30pm  

Students and staff are looking forward to our Cross Country Run tomorrow. Hopefully the weather is 

kind. The event will take place within the school grounds and students are encouraged to wear their 

house colours ( BURSWOOD - BLUE, PROSPECT - RED or WANDO ð YELLOW). Students must also remember 

their runners on the day as well as any medication they may need. An approximate schedule for the 

afternoon with Age Group distances is included below.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

DIVISION ATHLETIC SPORTS DAY ð Friday 5th May  

Good luck to our students ð Archer Cumming, Elijah McKenzie, Jaxson Heffernan, Judd Egan, Ace 

OõBrien, Matilda Dwyer, and Harry Barton ð who are representing Portland South Primary School and 

our District at the Division Athletics in Warrnambool on Friday. Iõm sure you will compete with              

determination and fairness. We look forward to hearing about your experience.  

 

GUNDITJMARA CULTURE & LANGUAGE PROGRAM. 

As you would be aware, Portland South have been immersed in the Gunditjmara Culture and          

Language Program for quite a number of years now. To support this program our district schools have 

recently employed Jayden Lillyst as a Language Support Officer. He will be working at many schools in 

our district, including Portland South. Jayden will be at our school on Mondays (fortnightly) to support 

our teachers in the delivery of this program.  

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES FOR 2023 

This year our School Council Representatives are:  

School Council President - Vanessa Trickey  

School Council Vice President - Emily Johnson  

Treasurer - Kymm Reid  

Other parent members - Matt Logan and Tiana Richardson  

Teacher Representatives - Bernadette Gibbons and Ryan Maybery as Acting School Principal.  

 

Thank you very much to all representatives. We do appreciate the time you give to School Council 

and value your input.  

TIME:   

1.30PM All students assemble on back football oval in Age Groups.  

1.45PM 11, 12 and 13 YEARS   
(3km ð 3 laps of the 1km whole school course)   

2.00PM 9 and 10 YEARS   
(2km ð 2 laps of the 1km whole school course)   

2.15PM 7 and 8 YEARS   
(1km ð 1 lap of the 1km whole school course)   

2.30PM 5 and 6 YEARS   
(500m ð 2 laps of the 250m back football oval course)  

2.50PM All students assemble in House Groups for presentations.  

3.20PM Dismissal. 



FOUNDATION (PREP) ENROLMENTS FOR 2024 

Portland and District Government Schools are now taking enrolments for 2024. If you have a child starting 

Foundation next year, then we encourage you to contact us, or if you know of anyone who lives in our 

local school area that is looking to enrol their child or have a school tour, please let them know.  

 

MOTHERõS/SPECIAL PERSONõS DAY STALL ð Wednesday 10th May  

Next week we will be having our Motherõs/Special Personõs Day stall set up. All students will have the       

opportunity to purchase a special gift to give to a loved one.  

 

DROP-OFF and PICK-UP TIMES  

Just a reminder that students should not be at school before 8.40am unless supervised by his/her parent/

carer. This is for safety reasons, and we encourage all parents to support this routine. Before school       

supervision of students will begin at 8.40am, while afternoon supervision is between 3.20pm and 3.30pm. 

(There will be an exception for students who attend Breakfast Club on Wednesdayõs). 

 

JOBS AROUND OUR SCHOOL 

If you have certain skills, some time on your hands or just want to help -out around our schoolé pop into 

the office, as we have quite a list of jobs (big and small) to be ticked off around our school grounds. 

Many hands make light work ð so if you can help -out in any way, it would be greatly appreciated!  

 

Looking forward to another fantastic term at Portland Southé 

L·]| 

 

 

Alfie Easson 

Bentley McHugh  

Lennix Angaro  

Ella Clements  

Ethan Madill -Job  

     

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jack Stannard  

Tex Cummins  

Marley Tran  

Frankie Johnston  

Azarliah Vermolen  

Millie Reynolds  

Terry Gadsden  

Evie Richardson  

Josiah McKenzie  

Aaron Gadsden  

Ava OõConnell 

Klareece Crofts -Thomas 

Millie Marlow  

Elisa Kato 

Emma Maybery  

Flynn Newton  

Harvey Smith  

Leah Greskie  

Levi Schwarz  

Wally Miles  

 

 

Isaac Dwyer  

Taylah Hollis 

Emma Maybery  

Elisa Kato 

Nash Cummins  

Lexii Beasy 

Tex Cummins  

Jack Stannard  

Azarliah Vermolen  

Levi Schwarz  

Wally Miles  



 
 
 
 

Welcome Back! I hope you all had  a great holiday and took some time to look after yourselves.  

 

Prior to yesterdayõs announcement about the changes in law to vaping, the Student Welfare 

Action Group had been working on ideas to educate and discourage vaping in our community.  

 

SAY NO TO VAPING 

  The use of e -cigarettes among young people is becoming a growing concern in Portland and     

indeed across all of Australia. Thatõs why we are raising awareness and launching our Say No to 

Vaping  Sticker Design Competition. The competition aims to raise awareness of the health risks 

young people are exposing themselves to by using electronic cigarettes (e -cigarettes).  

  E-cigarettes are not only addictive, but also contain or produce harmful chemicals and toxins that 

can cause some of the same serious health problems as smoking tobacco. The nicotine found in 

them is highly addictive and can affect brain development in teens, impacting their learning, 

concentration and mood, causing anxiety and depression. Despite this, data on teenage vaping 

in Australia in 2017 indicated one in five students aged 16 to 17 had used an e -cigarette, while 

nearly one in 10 students aged 12 to 15 had used one.  

 Say No to Vaping  aims to debunk some of the myths around vaping and empower youth to make 

informed decisions about whether they should vape.  

  The Sticker Design Competition will be run in  conjunction with No Tobacco Day and will provide 

the opportunity for our youth to win the chance to have their personally designed awareness 

stickers printed and displayed in our community.  

  The competition is open to age groups; Grade 3 & 4, Grade 5 & 6 and Year 7 ð 9. Portland Blue 

Light will donate each age group a $50 gift voucher as first prize and one lucky design will be 

printed and circulated throughout our community.  

  Designs can be any shape, round, square  or triangle  - just no larger than 10 x 10cm.  

  All entries are due by 3pm on Friday 26 th May 2023.  

  Hardcopy entries can be sent to Portland South Primary School attention: Mental Health &       

Wellbeing Leader or electronic entries can be sent to saynotovaping2023@gmail.com   

 

Winners will be announced on Wednesday 31 st May 2023 coinciding with World No Tobacco  

Day.  

 

Say no to addiction, say no to anxiety and depression, say no to being exploited, and say no to  

the serious health risks.  Say No to Vaping . 

 

Social and Emotional Learning  

This fortnight in SEL students will be learning about kindness and connectedness.  

 

Kindness & Connectedness  

Some of these skill include:  

Responding positively to others, seeking company and friendship.  

Explaining the importance of being loved by someone, and the relationship between love  

and kindness.  

Demonstrating a variety of ways to show love and kindness.  

Identifying the importance of friendships based on kindness, mutual trust and assistance.  

 

Can you come  up with a list of ideas with your child of how you can show kindness and        

connectedness at home?  

 
Melissa Down  

Mental Health and Wellbeing Leader  

mailto:saynotovaping2023@gmail.com


WE ARE TAKING IT IN OUR STRIDE ON FRIDAY 19TH MAY 

Well itõs that time of year again when our school seriously starts talking 

about walking!  

 

Walk Safely To School Day asks that we all consider our transport habits 

and try to incorporate more walking as part of a healthy, active way to 

get around. And although walking all the way to school isnõt realistic for 

many of us, itõs quite easy to figure out how you can build a walk into your 

familyõs daily routine.  

 

You can teach your child the healthy habit of walking more by:  

 

Walking with them the whole way to school  

If they get the bus or train, walk past your usual stop and get on at the 

next stop  

If you have to drive, park the car a few blocks away from the school and 

walk the rest of the way.  

 

Regular exercise like walking with your child not only helps them (and 

you!) beat chronic problems like obesity, heart disease, behavioural and 

mental health issues and diabetes. It also gives  you a great  opportunity 

to teach your child safe ways to behave around roads and traffic.  

 

Remember, Active Kids are Healthy Kids so get planning your own Walk 

Safely to School Journey for Friday 19th MAY 2023!  

 

For more information, visit www.walk.com.au  

All families will need to update the Skoolbag app on their device 

ð just open the app store on your device, search Skoolbag and it 

will automatically open as Audiri, so you will just need to press                            

update.  For those who donõt already have it, instructions on how 

to download the app are attached.   If you need any help with 

updating the app please contact the office.  

Skoolbag App Changing Itȴs Name To Audiri 



Archer Cumming and Thomas Logan, along 

with their team South West Eagles, have made 

it into the State Championships for Hockey. 

We would like to wish you and your team all 

the very best.  


